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STATEMENT OF COMMISSIONER KIM PIZZINGRILLI


In accordance with the Responsible Utility Customer Protection Act (66 Pa. C.S. §§1401-1418), the Commission is required to submit a report to the Governor and the General Assembly every two years to review the implementation of the Act including the degree to which the requirements have been successfully implemented; the effect upon the cash working capital or cash flow, uncollectible levels and collections of the affected public utilities; the level of access to utility services by residential customers, including low income customers; and the effect upon the level of consumer complaints and mediations filed with and adjudicated by the Commission.  The Commission’s initial report is due in December of 2006.  Public utilities are to provide data to the Commission in order to complete the report.  

Today, the Commission issues a Tentative Order seeking comments regarding proposed data collection methods and elements.  I commend the Bureau of Consumer Services for putting forth this proposal in a timely manner; however, I also look forward to the comments filed in response to this Tentative Order.  It is imperative that the Commission receive the proper data to fulfill its statutory reporting requirement but at the same time, we should strive to avoid redundancy and unnecessary reporting requirements.  For those reasons, I support the issuance of the Tentative Order and look forward to reviewing comments on how best to meet the Commission’s needs while maximizing efficiency and minimizing reporting redundancy.  
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